



MINUTES APRIL 7th, 2019

Open: Off The Wall area opened at 9:00 AM with a moment of silence, followed by the Serenity Prayer and the reading of 12 Concepts by Mark M. We meet upstairs at the Majestic as the lower level has a new owner.

Guests/ New GSRs: Greg W - GSR Fun Addicts; Andy P - GSRA Fun Addicts; Bret M - GSRA Just for Today; Codaniel J. - GSR Steps and Traditions; Shara T. – GSRA for Recovery Swagged Out

Attendance: members

Birthdays: Jimmie H. 24 years

Approval of Last Month's Minutes: Approved.

Group Reports:

Addicts Book Club: We meet every Friday night @ 6 pm @ 220 E Oak St. Meetings are strong and steady! Birthday nights on last Fridays. No results from the meeting of the month. \$20 Area Donation.

Addicts Seeking Sanity: Meetings are Sat @ 7pm, Sun @ 4pm, and Wed @ 6pm on 3800 W 20th St in Greeley. We had good attendance at the Spring Fling yesterday. \$93.14 Area donation and \$99.55 Lit order.

Clean Queens: We meet at 301 E Drake at 3pm on Sundays in Fort Collins. Doing well. No problems at this time. Averaged 13 people in attendance this month.

Dead Without It: Absent – report provided. This is a candlelight meeting that meets Fridays at 7:30 pm at 301 E Stuart St in Fort Collins. We celebrate birthdays at every meeting. We may not be represented for the next couple months due to me working Sundays. I will return as soon as possible. Thanks for your patience. We have no donation this month. Lit order \$10.30.

Drug Busters: Drug Busters meets at 531 College at 11am. Our birthday meeting is the last Saturday of every month. Our group conscience is the Saturday before the ASC. Our Birthday meeting is on the last Saturday of the month. Next month a member will be celebrating 30 years clean. We are having trouble keeping books in stock, so we have decided to double the amount this month for a total lit order of \$97.10. We paid \$120.00 for three months of rent also leaving nothing left for a donation.

Freed From Insanity: We meet at All Saints Episcopal Church at 3448 N Taft, Loveland. We currently run 2 meetings a week Thursdays at 7pm and Saturday nights at 7 pm. Attendees range from 15 – 25 people per meeting. We just opened up 2 additional meeting which will take place on Monday's and Wednesday at 7pm – 8 pm. Area donation \$0 and lit order \$29.

Fun Addicts: Meets at 220 E Oak St in Ft. Collins on Sunday and Wednesday nights at 7 pm. New GSR is Greg with new GSRA Andy P. Park meeting chair is Austin and starts April 14th. Fun Addicts/Just For Today Campout July 26th – 28th with a \$20 suggested donation for the weekend per tent included food, camping, speakers, and fun

and fellowship. DRT/MAT was a topic of a meeting. It was then discussed in Group Conscience that it was an outside issue and will no longer be discussed in meetings. Area donation: \$60; Lit Order \$205.

Just For Today: We meet at the Vineyard Church at 1015 9th Ave, Greeley. Mon, Thurs, and Fri @ noon. Tues and Fri @ 7pm. Birthday meeting and lit drawing is the first Friday @ 7pm of every month. Speaker meetings is the last Friday @ 7 pm every month. Talked about Game Night event, collaborated effort for Annual Camp out with Fun Addicts Group. Attendance is good. Lit sales good. Area donation \$34 and Lit order \$146.15.

Live Group: 102 E 3rd Street in Loveland. We currently have 9 mtgs a week. Group Conscious is last Friday every month. All is well. Area donation \$30 and lit order \$47.25.

Miracle on Oak St: Our meetings are held every Thursday night at 7pm at 220 Oak in Ft Collins. Meetings are going great! Strong attendance – lots of newcomers.

New Hope: Absent. Report given. The meetings have been going great. Averaging 10-15 people per meeting. Had a newcomer that found the meeting via our PI efforts. Members from Mile High, Boulder and OTW areas attending. Buying literature today. \$10 donation to the Area.

New Horizons: Absent

No Matter What: Absent.

Primary Purpose: We meet Thursdays at 7 pm in Greeley at 929 15th Street. Our meetings are going well, there have been a lot of newcomers lately, so our attendance has been pretty high. Area donation \$20. \$10.15 lit order.

Recovery SWAG'D Out: We meet Tuesday nights @ 220 E Oak St in Ft. Collins. Average attendance is 30 – 35 people. Our popsicle topic tag meeting continues to be going great. Last Tuesday is birthday night and for March we celebrated 16 ½ years of recovery. Rent paid. Area donation \$0 and lit order \$39.75.

Responsible for Our Recovery: Absent

Solutions: Meetings are Monday 7pm, Tue & Wed @ noon, and Sat @ 9am. Mon @ 7 pm, Wednesday night @ 7 pm is a Spanish Speaking meeting. Location 1428 7th Ave, Greeley. All is well. Spanish meeting needs support. June 1st is gonna be a blast. BBQ, Softball, fellowship. Flyers will be blasted soon. I have info for insurance. Meeting place will be moving soon as the church is done with construction. Solutions will be attempting to move into current times. We're gonna try a laptop for GSR, secretary, and treasurer. Wish us luck. Area donation \$23.31. Lit order \$74.75.

Steps and Traditions Roulette: We meet at 1412 W Swallow Rd on Thursday @ 6:46 pm in Fort Collins. Attendance average 10 -15. Birthdays every meeting. Area donation \$74.80. Lit order \$5.20.

Truth Through Proof: Meets Tuesdays @ 6:30 pm in the back room of Dazbog Coffee Shop @ 556 N Lincoln Ave, Loveland. Attendance 7, no lit, no area donation.

When At The End Of The Road: M – F at noon, Wed at 7 am and Saturday night at 7:30 pm, 301 E. Stuart, Fort Collins. Saturday nights continue to be a speaker meeting on the 1st Sat of the month, 2nd Sat is Step of the month, 3rd is Tradition of the month, and last Sat of the month is a birthday meeting. Group Conscious is 6pm on the last Saturday of the month. We are having our Memorial Day Picnic Monday May 27th and it starts at 1 pm. Kurt B and Jacqueline B will be our speakers. We are having a Karaoke Night on Thursday April 25th, starts at 8 pm at 544 Cleveland Ave, Loveland (coffee house). Area Donation \$27.61 and Lit order of \$225.60.

Windsor Lighthouse: Absent.

{Home Groups of the Month: Freed From Insanity, Nothing But Love}

Officer Reports:

Chair: Made more copies of the guidelines. Got a login to our banking acct. Met with Shawn, Jimmie, and Kimmie to finalize audit of last year's books and get this years started on the right foot. Will get Shawn on the signature card on the 20th. Attended traditions overview and safety in N.A. recap. I plan to run for vice-chair of CRCNA at the Regional Assembly. I doubt this will mean needing to resign as chair before my term is up here in 2 months, but we'll see how it all falls out.

Vice Chair: I attended H&I and PI. We set up an audit of the bank account. Attended the Spring Fling event. Food was great, thank you. I attended the merchandise and Activity sub committee this morning. Sad to say goodbye to Jeff but want to make sure I say thank you for your service.

Secretary: I have submitted a receipt for bagels and donuts in the amount of \$18.46. For new GSR's, generally we have blank Group Report forms on the table to fill out and give to the me after your report is read. If you weren't able to get a form today, I have paper for you to write your report. Please get your reports to me by the end of the meeting. I did include a copy of the Group Report form and Proposal form with the minutes last month so you can always print ahead of time. Subcommittees, if you haven't done so, please email your reports to me - my email is otwsecretary@gmail.com. Thank you to the subcommittees and home group that have already emailed me your report! Thank you for letting me serve. Val K

Treasurer: Shawn H. – Current treasurer report based on actual bank account:

Beginning Balance:	\$1523.93
Incoming funds:	\$2212.30
Expenses:	\$
Final Balance:	\$

Assistant Treasurer: I attended the annual area audit in Greeley on March 30th @ the Area Treasurer's house with the area chair & vice chair. I continue to check the area PO mailbox regularly and disperse mal received as it arrives. Thank you for letting me be of service. Kim W.

RCM 1: Here are some notes from the regional assembly:

Boulder Area : Open positions, Vice chair, Secretary, Activities.

Upcoming events May 11th from 12 to 6 @ Mountview Methodist - speaker, H and I training, donations welcome. Attention - the Triangle Club was sold and they are looking for new meeting location.

Mile High Area events:

H and I event May 4th 11 to 3 pm 1630 e 14th Ave.

New men's meeting 126 Acoma St from 11:11 am to 12:12 pm, I apologize I missed the day of the week.

RD reported that input is wanted for the Mental Health Pamphlet and for the spiritual principle of the day book. These are available to participate on the World website.

Open positions at region:

Campout registration is open along with the secretary position.

Regional assembly Island Grove events center on April 20th 9:30 am – 5:30 pm, 421 N 15th Ave from 9:30 to 5 pm. Lunch provided, GSR training starts at 9:30. GSR s are encouraged to attend

RCM 2: same as above.

Activities Subcommittee: Good morning! Our St. Patrick's Day Learning day went well with a great turnout of people. Thanks to Jeff R. For making the Corn beef and cabbage everyone loved it, and thanks to Dave A. And Kurt B. For leading the Learning Day. We had \$395 to start with \$50 to the location, \$278.76 for food and supplies... left us with \$66.24 and had 7th tradition of \$82 so I'm turning in \$148.24. Our next event is our Game Night on Saturday, April 27th from 5-9 pm. We look forward to everyone coming out and having fun! Then we have our 3rd annual Windsor Big day at the lake June 30th 11-5. Flyers are out for both. I'm asking for our disbursement of \$250 for our game night event. Thank you for letting me be of service!

CRCNA Liaison: No written report.

Hospitals and Institutions: The H&I subcommittee meeting was on March 3rd at LoCo Coffee Shop. Our subcommittee is going well we great attendance. We were having some issues with panel members and whether or not they were carrying an NA message but as a sub-committee we were able to iron that out and done so with grace and respect for each other. This was awesome to see all of us come together with unity and be there to support each other. Also, as always, we do ask that GSR's bring to their groups that we are always looking for new panel members to service on our various H and I meetings. It is a great way of being of service to help carry that message to those that do not have access to meetings without us.

Facilities:

Weld County Jail – Women's facility is finally done with construction and we are able to continue with H and I meetings in there.

All our other facilities are going strong.

Thank you for letting me be of service,
Ryan B.

Merchandise Subcommittee: I want to thank the body for letting me serve. I have learned a lot about myself and service through this experience. I want to let it be known that I am more than willing to continue to serve on the merchandise sub committee and train and give all the numbers and support I can to the incoming chair. At the sub committee we discussed the current inventory which is stated on a separate page. As a committee we have decided that Jimmie will be filing in as hair if one is not elected. The committee has asked for our \$250 disbursement this month to get another run of the new design made to sell at all of the upcoming events. This will also be a chance to pass along all info of production. Turning in \$505 cash and \$400 on square, total \$805. Approximately \$850 in inventory. Sarah will be turning in \$60 next area for two hoodies sold to WRCNA. Again, I just want to thank the body for letting me serve. Jeff R.

Merchandise on hand:

Jimmy K Hoodie 3

Message hoodie 2

Jimmy K Tee 6

Miracle Tees 1

Message Tees 7 blue; 12 pink

Message Tanks 3 green; 6 peach

Bag of Logo materials

Public Information Subcommittee:

OTW Public Information Subcommittee Report – 4/07/2019

This report is for continuity purposes – the OTW PI Chair position is currently open.

The NA PI booth at the community college in Greeley on March 27th went well. Two experienced members staffed the booth and gave out meeting lists, IPs and answered questions. There is now a lit

rack on campus and is maintained by Shanna P. It has been added to the locations sheet.

OTWNA.ORG bi-annual service fee was paid on March 18th, 2019. Total cost: \$306.10.

Meeting Schedules – We are now printing 400 meeting schedules per month. Please be sure to take only the number of schedules that your group or facility needs for the month.

Posters/Lit – We have 20 locations in Greeley, 9 in Loveland, 15 in Fort Collins, 2 in Wellington, 1 in Estes Park. All poster and lit locations are listed here: <http://bit.ly/2F10v6f>

Expenses – 306.10 to Go Daddy (admin expense) charged to area card. 400 meeting schedules \$41.11, charged to area card, budget item. 500 OTW PI cards 55.65, budget item, 34.50 lit order, budget item.

Total: 131.26 to PI budget.

In Grateful Service,

Zach V. OTW Webservant

Reports:

Webservant Monthly Report for April 7, 2019

otwna.org stats: Visitors (sessions) in last 30 days: 1,987

Page views in last 30 days: 3,373

Visits YTD: 22,140

Page Views YTD: 36,699

External links from other sites (pointing to otwna.org) 423

OTW email blast members: 112 - If you do not wish to receive OTWASC messages in the future, or if you or someone you know wishes to be added to this group, please send your (or their) name and email address to otwnaweb@gmail.com

OTW Facebook Group Members: 117 – Please notify Webservant to be added to this group.

Phoneline Report – Steve D.

19 calls, 1 text

Lit Report – Mark M.

I need \$34.50 in lit. this month. Lit is moving steadily.

Literature Sub-Committee: \$1167 before H & I and PI.

Open Area Opportunities for Service:

Elections:

P.I. Chair: Eric I nominated and seconded. Passed.

Merchandise Chair: Karen nominated and declined. Remains open.

Unfinished Business

1. Ad-Hoc for safety in NA – Bret provided feedback that NA is all inclusive; safety is paramount in all meetings. Comfort is important for the NA to feel welcome and safe. Dave thanked all who took part at the St. Patty's event.
2. Feedback regarding a different meeting place – a potential place has been located that is centrally located, looking at PDH in Loveland.
3. Report by Shawn H regarding bank account. Dave M, Jimmie H, Kim W, and Shawn H met to review the bank account to determine the discrepancies from the last year 2018. The blue is what was reported by past Treasurer, orange is what was in bank account. Shawn will send the results to the secretary to be sent out with the minutes for review.
4. Discussed dropping Prudent reserve from \$1500 to \$1000 motion addressed. Clarification that it appears to be a “functioning budget” vs a prudent reserve. Treasurer concerned about lowering as it would not be beneficial to the Area based on the info we have. Agreed to tabling until Treasurer can finish reviewing account.
5. Proposal to pay \$20 directly from Treasurer to meeting location for subcommittees. Treasurer reached out to meeting location and meeting location agreed to submit a bill to Treasurer. One has not rec'd a bill yet. John B who made proposal withdrew proposal due to new Chairs taking over subcommittees and meeting location may change. Withdrawn.

New Business

1. Proposal - Dave asked Patti to buy 40 of Medically Assisted Pamphlets for groups to have available to them.
2. Concern that there is not currently a Merchandise chair – will

Proposals

1. Proposal for the new group Nothing But Love to provide 1 Living Clean; 10 White Key tags; Readings; and 1 JFT. Passed.

**Next ASC Meeting:
April 7th, 2018 9:00am
The Majestic Gathering Place
315 East 4th Street
Loveland, CO.**

Closed @ 11:27 am